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 Cllr Dave Leadbetter  (DL) – Vice Chair  FEASIBILITY a�

 Alan West (AW) – Operational Director Highways and 
Transportation 

PRELIMINARY 
DESIGN 

 

 Cllr Rob Polhill (RP) – Halton View Ward Councillor DETAILED DESIGN  
 Cllr Harry Howard (HH) – Castlefields Ward Councillor (Tick as applicable)  
 Cllr Arthur Cole (AC) - Castlefields Ward Councillor   
 Ste Johnson (SJ) – Section Leader Traffic Management   
 Jo Brussels (JB) – Engineer Traffic Management   
 
 
 

Agenda Meeting Record Action 

1. Introduction. 

 

 

 

Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs. Cargill. 

SJ introduced the scheme to all present and spoke around 
the original Consultation plan.  SJ explained some of the 
background to the scheme.  He explained that the project 
arose from requests from the residents on the corner of 
Norton Lane near the junction with Castlefields Avenue 
South.  A scheme was developed and an extension of the 
works was offered to Norton View if there was local support.  
This meant that a 20 mph zone could be offered to the 
whole estate. 

SJ apologised to the ward councillors for not being involved 
with the consultation.   

The consultation did reveal strong support in Norton Lane, 
mixed views in Stockham Lane and a majority against in 
Norton View. 

(AC entered the meeting) 

AC raised some objections regarding what budget was 
funding this project and raised concerns over the ward 
councillors not being involved at the beginning.  SJ 
apologised again for the councillors not being involved and 
informed ward councillors the funding was from Local Safety 
Scheme budget. 

A petition received by the residents of Norton View was 
reviewed. 

 

 



Agenda Meeting Record Action 

2. Review of Design 
Options and 
Consultation 
Issues Raised 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the consultation the following main concerns 
where raised. 

1. Norton Lane / Castlefields Avenue South Junction – 
Most of the residents raised concerns over vehicles not 
stopping at the give way markings. 

2. Norton Lane / Main Street Junction – A majority of residents 
were also concerned with vehicles not stopping at the give way 
markings. 

 
3. St. Mary’s Primary School – Concerns regarding 

speeding along Castlefields Avenue South past the 
school and parents parking during home time. 

  

 

3. Recommendations 
made at 
Consultation 
Review 

 

 

 

 

The following recommendations were made for AW to 
discuss with Cllr. Polhill to sign off the scheme.  

1. Traffic calming on Norton View to be discarded 
completely and on most of Stockham Lane. 

2. A re-design of the scheme, concentrating on Norton 
Lane and Castlefields Avenue South junction. 

3. Ward councillors to contact St. Mary’s Primary 
School regarding implementation of traffic 
management outside the school to be incorporated 
into the re-design of the scheme. 
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